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NEW BUSINESS 

(To be submitted and introduced by Delegates only) 

       Introduced by: Brenda Jensen, Gigi Davidson, and Natalie Young    

(Name) 

  

 Jan 22, 2023      American College of Veterinary Pharmacists 

                        (Date)                     (Organization) 

            Subject: Development of veterinary pharmacy curricula in schools and colleges of pharmacy and 

pharmacy technology. 

 

      Motion: Adopt the following policy statement: 

APhA encourages schools and colleges of pharmacy and pharmacy technology to develop curriculums that 

educate pharmacists, student pharmacists, and pharmacy technicians in the principles of veterinary 

pharmacotherapy.  

 

      Background: 

 
On March 15, 2021, APhA HOD approved ACVP’s proposal to expand the definition of a “patient” to include 

both human and non-human species. While this expansion highlights the wide scope of care provided by 

pharmacists, a paucity in veterinary pharmacotherapy education remains. In two independent surveys1.2, 77% of 

pharmacists reported that they routinely filled prescriptions for animals. In a 2021, only 26.7%  of colleges and 

schools of pharmacy surveyed responded that veterinary pharmacotherapy training was provided in their 

curricula3, implying that almost three-quarters of pharmacy graduates are not trained to care for non-human 

patients during pharmacy school. Surveys of veterinarians indicate that they have a low confidence in 

pharmacists’ ability to fill their prescriptions correctly4. Both NABP5 and the American Veterinary Medical 

Association6 have expressed resolutions emphasizing the need for pharmacist education in veterinary 

pharmacotherapy.  
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Thus, APhA encourages schools and colleges of pharmacy and pharmacy technology to develop curriculums 

that provide pharmacists, pharmacy students, and pharmacy technicians with training adequate to provide safer 

and more meaningful care to all patients regardless of species.  
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  Current APhA Policy & Bylaws: 

 

2022, 2004, 1988 Pharmacists' Relationship to Veterinarians (p. 74, 2022 APhA Policy Manual) 

 

1. APhA encourages pharmacists and student pharmacists to become more knowledgeable about 

veterinary drugs and their usage. 

 
(Am Pharm. NS28(6):395; June 1988) (JAPhA. NS44(5):551; September/October 2004) (Reviewed 2010) (Reviewed 2015) 

 

 

 

2021  Definition of Patient (p. 74, 2022 APhA Policy Manual) 

1. APhA calls for the adoption, by pharmacy organizations and regulatory and professional entities, of the 

expanded definition for patient to include human or non-human species. 

(JAPhA. 61(4):e16; July/August 2021) 

 
**Phone numbers will only be used by the New Business Review Committee in case there are 

questions for the delegate who submitted the New Business Item content. 
 

New Business Items are due to the Speaker of the House by January 23, 2023 (60 days prior to the start of the first House session).  

Consideration of urgent items can be presented with a suspension of the House Rules at the session where New Business will be acted upon.  

Please submit New Business Items to the Speaker of the House via email at hod@aphanet.org.   
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